UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

Meeting Minutes

October 20, 2015
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday, 
October 20, 2015 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road. Chairman Bixler called the meeting to order at 7:02 P.M.
Present: Michael Bixler, Todd Chestnut, Heidi Clevenger, Ruth Ann Myers, Sec.-Treas., and Robert Shively Jr. (EMC) 
Approval of September 15, 2015 meeting minutes:

Mike motioned to approve the minutes. Todd seconded; all were in favor. 
Acceptance of September 15, 2015 treasurer’s report:

Todd motioned to accept the treasurer’s report. Heidi seconded; motion passed with all in favor.
Visitors:
Clinton Beckner, Dale Bailey, Stephen Wiser, Mark Myers, Karen Moose and Kenneth Whisler.
Rick reported on the out reach meeting he attended. Electronic recycling will take place on Saturday, Oct. 24 at the Carlisle Fairgrounds and Southhampton Township-Franklin County. Old TV’s have lead in the glass and that is why they are hard to recycle. He also said they talked about Farmland Preservation and Winter Manure Application Rules. He suggested that a supervisor attend these meetings.
Karen Moose wanted to know if it is a possibility that Upper Mifflin Township have a one day recycle and clean up day. The Board said Upper Mifflin does not have the funds nor the man power to do this. She thanked the road crew for putting the sign up at Whiskey and Brandy Run Roads.

Correspondence:
There were 185 post cards out of 500 sent that were returned in the non-binding survey on zoning. The results were: 146 voting no, 37 voting yes and 2 returned without voting.

The Board received a letter from the Big Spring Senior Center requesting a donation from the 2016 budget.

The Board also received a letter from Kim Falvey, Cumberland County Conservation District, who did a site investigation at the Carl Dean Hoover Poultry Farm and found no violations.

There will be a Cumberland County Association of Township Officials meeting on December 7, 2015 at noon at the South Middleton Township Municipal offices, 520 Park Drive, Boiling Springs to consider and vote on CCATO business matters. This special meeting is being held in place of the annual convention and compliments the recent CCATO 100 th anniversary dinner.

The Board received from the Fire Relief Fund a check for $8,283.01. Todd motioned that Newburg-Hopewell and Friendship each receive half. Heidi seconded; motion carried.

Our Hazard Mitigation Plan has been approved by FEMA.

Old Business: 
The 2016 budget was discussed. The Secretary will finalize the budget and have it ready for adoption at the November 17th meeting. 
New Business: 
The completion report for the paving project was completed and filed with the State. They would not approve it until the Township reimburses the State Fund for $7,226.12 because this amount is more than a 10% increase in the bid amount. The original bid was only for minimum amount of oil and Dale requested more so the bid went over the 10%.

Reimbursement will follow.

Mike motioned to renew the General Fund and State Liquid Fuels CD’s for another 6 months. Todd seconded; motion carried.
Solicitor’s Report: 
Sean was absent.
Road Master Report: 
Dale reported that single yellow line painting on paved and seal coated roads will take place tomorrow. They are preparing for winter.
Permit Report:

There were four building permits and two sewage permits issued since last meeting.
Emergency Management Coordinator:
Bob reported on several items. Western Emergency Management Association (WEMA) has a draft agreement with the Newville Borough on storing the WEMA truck outside. 
WEMA will provide lighting and have a food stand for the Halloween parade. Co-ordinators meeting was held and they discussed the avian flu. There was a TMI alert and County EOC’s were activated and things went smoothly. He updated us on workshops he attended and will attend.

Approval of bills for payment:
Mike made the motion to approve the payment of bills, Todd seconded, all in favor.
Adjournment:
Todd motioned to adjourn. Heidi seconded; all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 PM
Secretary, 
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